Minutes of public meeting of St Augustine’s Community Together Residents’ Association (ACT)
held on 9 December 2010 in St Augustine’s Hall, Norwich (7.30-9.00 p.m.)
1. Welcome: Mince pies and mulled wine were served to attendees on arrival. Welcome from the Chair of ACT, the Rev’d Nicholas Vesey. Apologies had been received from Cllrs Richard Bearman, Tom Dylan and Graham Gee; Carol Jones ( Norwich City Council Neighbourhood Manager); Stephen Codling (Broadland Housing Association) and Jacqueline Middleton (Doughty’s Hospital). The attendance register was circulated; there were 17 people in attendance.
2. Chair’s announcements: ACT had been contacted by ITV’s Daybreak show, which was seeking volunteers to take part in a New Years’ Resolution feature.  This had not been taken up due to lack of time and interest locally. ACT hoped to organise a concert by a celebrity musician during 2011 to raise funds to get  St Augustine’s church clock going again. There would be a candle-lit mass and carol service in St Augustine’ church on Christmas Eve, to which all were cordially invited.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, held on 30 September 2010, were approved without amendment.

4. Matters arising:
a)There was concern that the reduction in short-stay parking spaces on the north side of Sussex Street was too large and may affect local traders. Cllr Holmes said that the City Council would be conducting a survey of parking provision in the area after the St Augustine's gyratory was completed. It was suggested that permit holding residents share the said space with visitors.
b) Dog fouling in the Gildencroft park continued to be a problem – and there were no dog poo bins!
5. Councillors’ reports: Cllr Adrian Holmes reported on the job losses at City Hall – at least 40 jobs would go.

6. The St Augustine’s gyratory. Views expressed by people at the meeting included:
a) vehicles on Esdelle Street/Edward Street were travelling too fast (there was 30 mph limit here) to allow pedestrians to cross safely and there were no pelican crossings here;
b) buses & coaches were encroaching onto the pavement outside the entrance to St Augustine’s churchyard when they turned out of New Botolph Street into St Augustine’s Street;
c) cyclists were riding on the pavement and the wrong way along the one-way system;
d) the rebuilt junction between St Augustine’s Street and Sussex Street was now too narrow; and
e) street lighting in the Esdelle/Edward Street section was considered to be too bright and disturbed the sleeping comfort of some residents.
It was agreed that ACT would invite the relevant officers from City & County Councils to a meeting to review the gyratory sometime in the summer.

7. Broadland Housing Association report:
The Secretary of ACT, Stuart McLaren,  noted that Broadland Housing Association’s Neighbourhood Officer for the area, Stephen Codling, had changed roles at BHA. The new Neighbourhood Officer, Adam Clarke, had been invited to this and subsequent meetings but he had not received a response. 

8. Leonard Street: Jeff Compton, Norwich City Council’s Community Engagement Officer for the area, reported that Section 106 (planning consent) money had been allocated for the redevelopment of the Leonard Street play area, car park and green space. ACT would try to organise a meeting with the council and developers in the spring to discuss this issue and ensure local people had a say in how the area was developed. 

9. Community Safety: Nick Hall volunteered to represent the area on the West Centre Safer Neighbourhood Panel (SNAP). The next SNAP meeting would be on 24/1/2011 at the Vauxhall Centre.
10. Date of next ACT meeting and AGM:  27/1/2011.
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